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KONGLIGA ORIENTERINGSTEKNOLOGERNA IF 
BUSINESS REPORT 2023 
 
Fiscal Year:   2023 01 01 – 2023 12 31 
Annual Meeting:  2024 02 14 
Previous Annual Meeting: 2023 02 16 
 
Board:   President – Blandine Verdon  
   Secretary – Karl Lyrén 
   Treasurer – Fredrik Åkerlind 
   Info and material – Johan Hansson  
   Training Leaders – Johan Hansson och Linus Ahlen 
             Autumn:  Fredrik Åkerlind and Karl Lyrén 
   Auditor – Adrien Fradet 
 
 
Other Functionaries:  
   Social media responsible – Itsuki Yonekawa Shindo 
   Nomination – Vacant  
   Fika-responsible – Vacant 
 
Account Number: Only account numbers at SEB 

 5690 07 968 69 
 
Address:  Kongliga Orienteringsteknologerna IF 
   THS Fack 28 
   100 44 Stockholm 
 
Homepage:  http://kotif.wordpress.com 
 
Email:   traning.kot@gmail.com 
 
Membership:  2023: 31 paying members  
 
Membership:  50 kr per term for THS members and 150 kr for others. 
 
Meetings:  Annual meeting in February  
 
Economy:  Refer to the attached financial statement for 2023 

 



 Training 
We have held training at least once a week during our spring and autumn term. We have 
usually started from KTH Hallen, where we have had the opportunity to use the dressing 

rooms & showers for a fee. 

During the spring we managed to participate in some weekly orienteering events around 
the Stockholm area, lika Luffarligan. Most of our active members did really appreciate 
these weekend activities to get a way into the sport of orienteering. We also went skiing 

together at Täby Konstsnöspår, which was a very popular event as well.  

For the fall, we have continued to organize trainings with variety of location and 
activity. Mostly running activities such as intervals, running strength, or orienteering 
from KTH-Hallen, and occasionally orienteering trainings in other parts around 

Stockholm.  

Arrangement 
We have adhered to the usual classic arrangements this year.  

 This year’s Lusselöpet was arranged in the middle of December and started off 
with an orienteering game. After the game, we continued to the sauna, followed by a 
Christmas fika. It was a great way to end the semester, and was arranged the coosy 

surroundings of  Hellasgården. 

 We arranged an activity for the international reception in the beginning of spring 
and fall. For this event we arranged an introduction to orienteering on Campus with 
some fika after. We see that many are enthusiastic and curious about what orienteering 

is. 

 ÖL-OL was postponed and will hopefully be arranged during spring instead.  

 Competition 
 During the Autumn we participated in the competition Pampas Night which is an 
orienteering competition in the form of a team sprint. We organized one team of 12 
people who all enjoyed the event. After the event we enjoyed some glögg and fika 

together. 

 

 Participation in NSM in Trondheim in Norway. A group of 8 motivated 
participants went to represent our team there in a very appreciated competition. 


